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October 20, 2021 3:30-4:30 p.m.

The first meeting of the 2021-2022 school year. Committee members were introduced, and
the meeting overview was presented by Jo Ellen Allen. Committee members present were Jo
Ellen Allen, Amy Cmaidalka, Incela Rodriguez, Dana Martin Taylor, Diane Manley, Janet
Summers, Jill Gonzales, Kelly Parks, Leslie Sarno, Margaret Miller, Michelle Pettiett, Misty
Stockwell, Sommerlyn Paschal, Randi Boleman, Renae Canales, Reya Moya, Sharon
Mitchner, Sharon Boudreaux, Sheila Whittle, Sharon Moss, Stephanie Lopez, Tameka Henry,
Tina Knight-Gray, and Travis Arbuckle.

The first topic of discussion was Gator Wellness Updates presented by Amy Cmaidalka.
e 21-22 Gator Wellness Center Calendar

o All meeting agendas and notes are attached to the calendar
UHCL SEL Screener
o Parent Opt Out is Due by October 28th
o Teachers & Students will start November 1st and end November 12th
e Referrals as of October 20, 2021
o 108 to Family Service Center
o 45to UTMB TCHATT
e Family Engagement
o October News

o On November 17th the Resource Crisis Center will present Social Media
Awareness.
e Project Protect Our Children and Child Advocacy Center are implementing lessons
on campuses.

The second topic of discussion was Social and Emotional Learning (SEL) Updates presented
by Amy Cmaidalka and Jo Ellen Allen.

e SEL updates
o SEL SQUADs are doing a PLC Equity Book read and discussion.

e SEL in the news
o McGraw Hill 2021 Social and Emotional Learning Report
o Read the report.
= The shift to online learning has had a significant impact on students’ social
and emotional well-being.
= Educators have seen more emotional distress and attendance problems
with students.
= COVID-19 has affected groups of students in different ways.
= Educators’ and parents’ awareness and prioritization of SEL continues to
Srow.
= Virtually all educators report that it’s critical to develop key SEL skills in
the classroom.
= Parental knowledge and advocacy of SEL has also grown since 2018



https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1OMW8ahlLW8bSRsl1ViyJrJAkcyEHfiYhrPzeJAyARSw/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sukI3WvOJGCyuh5Q59MtbsQ9otkVwKQx/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1GPYlHG7YAKSTfikwQ2aLcqnedsnF4CWE/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=100642369531901145602&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://docs.google.com/presentation/d/1GRw9vYDKwaFWctGIvhpQ0t8b5qPtI9cz/edit?usp=sharing&ouid=100642369531901145602&rtpof=true&sd=true
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G6DxY3FAoaBKxf-LyCCHoLkWdqEREznN/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1GfiH1RQAPwX9gFl2VIb_7bFZ4793mEvgsNZ6Dl7vJBc/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1GZa3wZcjtCmdKWDl1vICVPIUNBy3KcoxGmKUvV8pHz8/edit?usp=sharing
https://linkprotect.cudasvc.com/url?a=https%3a%2f%2fxn66g.mjt.lu%2flnk%2fAUcAAEGgBGwAAcigbW4AALl0b9oAAYCr-QwAm9skABYXTQBhb_3fpwPzlzSnRrKmgHdVc8Q9WAATiL0%2f5%2f1s5G6XpQewI4Dy-v_RKGUA%2faHR0cHM6Ly93d3cubWhlZHVjYXRpb24uY29tL3ByZWstMTIvZXhwbG9yZS9zZWwtc3VydmV5Lmh0bWw&c=E,1,s44yjAs5jfwKUXLcVyWnwLDOdYjstC-Kr94Pzmz36xuFFWsN_mcWF2DLOOBqo1uWzXnxMH7YoxQgJzvIofWZPByZ8_aP3xWsISJMCb99Sh5cIMc,&typo=1

= Educators see a need for increased SEL in a post-Pandemic world.

The third topic of discussion was Elementary Counseling Updates presented by Tameka
Henry.

e Updates:
o Counselors will be evaluated on a new evaluation system. It is the Texas
Evaluation Model For Professional School Counselors (TEMPSC), 3rd Edition.
o Counselors are creating small groups depending on student needs.
o Counselors are also implementing Guidance Lessons. Lessons for October focus
on Bullying Prevention, Cooperation and Safety.

e Spotlight Campus: Bay Colony Elementary

o Classroom guidance lessons in September related to Start With Hello Week.
Students participated in dress up days to promote being kind and including
everyone.

o Unity Day was celebrated on 10/20. The counselor promoted and presented
lessons on bullying prevention. Students completed a Unity Day Mural where
kindergarten, first and second graders wrote or drew a short statement about why
it is important to unite and/or the importance of kindness, acceptance, and
inclusion. Third and Fourth graders wrote on large letters that spell out UNITY
DAY. The mural and words were displayed for all to see and take pictures.
Everyone wore orange to signify Unity for Unity Day.

o I have seen many students that have trauma and severe anxiety. [ am utilizing the
Gator Wellness Kits to work with individuals or groups on how to cope with these
stressors.

o I provide school supplies and clothes if needed and my CIS support specialist and
I meet with a small group of kids for Journey of Hope which is going very well.

The fourth topic of discussion was Secondary Counseling Updates presented by Leslie Sarno.

Dickinson High School enrolled 321 new students during new student registration.
Crisis Interventions are ongoing.
Emotional Backpack, Niroga, and Gator Break training is being provided to teachers.

Skyward training is being provided to teachers.

The fifth topic of discussion was Communities In Schools Updates presented by Misty
Stockwell.

e New Student Support Specialists for the 2021-2022 school year are as follows:

o Barber Middle School — Elisa Espinoza

o Lobit Elementary — Kaitlyn Coffee

o McAdams Junior High — Stephanie Coleman
o San Leon Elementary — Melisa Martinez



e What services are being provided on campuses?

o KE Little Elementary — Tiffany Braman has started Journey of Hope groups along
with Operation School Bell and Backpack Buddy program.

o Bay Colony Elementary — Kim Loza has been working to create an open house
video for parents highlighting CIS services. She is also providing SEL activities
reinforcing the Character Strong Trait of the month along with OSB and
Backpack Buddy programs. She is working with the campus counselor to start
Journey of Hope groups.

o Silbernagel Elementary — Started grade level SEL groups that reinforce the
Character Strong Trait of the month (groups meet for an hour every month). My
fourth-grade students have a journaling group where they can come in once a
week (or as desired as long as it doesn’t interrupt instruction time) to do journal
entries. | also participate in Operation School Bell and Backpack Buddy. The
campus is gearing up for Red Ribbon Week starting on Oct 26™.

The sixth topic of discussion was Nursing Updates presented by Margaret Miller.

e The district welcomed two new nurses:
o Katie Calkins, RN - McAdams Jr. High
o Michelle Alvarado, RN -Kranz Jr. High
e Campus changes for the 2021-2022 school year are as follows:
o Gina Mata, RN moved to the 9th grade center from Kranz JHS.
o Aileen Edison, LVN moved to Dickinson High School from McAdams JHS.
e [ead Nurse Erica Hollister organized a Blood Drive with Gulf Coast Blood Center.
o It was held on 08/20/2021 at Barber Middle School.
o A special thank you to all the nurses and employees who were able to donate.
e (Campus Nurses have been working diligently to ensure all students are compliant with
mandated immunization requirements.
e All Campus Nurses have started vision and hearing screenings as mandated by the Texas
Department of State and Health Services.
o Completing these screenings in a timely manner is important to ensure adequate
time is given to address referrals and follow up.
e Campus Nurses will begin teaching and providing information to campus staff regarding
Allergy/Anaphylactic Shock, Medication Administration and STOP the Bleed.
o Each campus Nurse will coordinate with the campus principal to designate a time
and date for these education sessions.
e COVID Protocols/Procedures
o Campus nurses are adapting to new COVID protocols/procedures.
= Parents and staff are now required to complete a form via an online link to
help keep track of students/staff who are experiencing COVID symptoms
or have been in contact with someone in the same household who tested
positive for COVID or have tested positive for COVID.
= These protocols /procedures have decreased the amount of time spent on
the phone with parents and increased or maximized the time nurses are
available to students.
e COVID Antigen Testing is now available for all students and staff at the following



campuses/locations:
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Barber Middle School, Hughes Road Elementary, K.E. Little Elementary, DISD
Education Support Center, and the Gator Hope Clinic.

Students/staff are encouraged to call the campus or location to schedule an
appointment for testing.

The seventh topic of discussion was Gator Hope Clinic Updates presented by Nancy Lounds.

e Dickinson ISD in partnership with Houston Methodist Hospital, is pleased to provide the
Gator Health Orientation Prevention & Education (HOPE) Clinic. Services offered
include:

(0]
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Health orientation and information

Illness prevention techniques

Medical testing (flu, strep, urinalysis)

Prescriptions to treat common illnesses

Sutures

School Physicals

Vaccinations/Immunizations

Concussion clearance

Acute treatment of the following conditions: acne, allergies, asthma/wheezing,
colds, earaches, flu symptoms, skin infections, wounds and burns, pink eye,
rashes, sinus symptoms, sore throat, sprains, and urinary tract infections.

e The clinic offers COVID-19 vaccinations in the clinic every Friday. Please call
281-229-6257 to make an appointment.

The eighth topic of discussion was COVID-19 in the News presented by Jo Ellen Allen.

e Two news articles were presented:

Texas' coronavirus cases soaring

Less than two months into this school year, the number of reported
coronavirus cases among students in Texas' public schools has surpassed the
total from the entire 2020-21 school year, according to Texas Education
Agency data.

Weatherford Democrat




Schools are reporting fewer COVID cases

The number of newly reported COVID-19 cases in public school students
appears to be trending down compared to the beginning of the academic year,
state and local district data show. The number of new student cases reported
by the state each week has decreased significantly in the last month. During the
week ending September 5th, the Texas Education Agency reported 42,552
new student cases. For the week ending September 26th, there were 12,614
new student cases. Other indicators, including falling pediatric hospitalizations
and decreasing numbers of newly reported COVID infections in the overall
state population, appear to support the downward movement among

children. Dr. James Versalovic, pathologist-in-chief at Texas Children's Hospital
in the Texas Medical Center, said: “I am quite hopeful that we have seen the
biggest surge of this pandemic. This pandemic has certainly been challenging,
and it has been difficult to predict what's around every corner. But it's hard to

imagine anything rivaling the delta surge atleast in the foreseeable future.”
Houston Chronicle

e For the 2021-2022 School Year to date:
o The delta variant of COVID-19 which was highly transmissible led to high
numbers of cases being reported in schools (as well as the community).
o Cases have trended downward as the school year has progressed.

The ninth topic of discussion was Food and Nutrition Updates presented by Randi Boleman
and Jo Ellen Allen.

e Updates:
o USDA has mandated that all student meals are at no cost this year.
o FNS is offering the same menu items.
o FNS participated in the Texas Department of Agriculture’s Local Products
Challenge.
o October 11th through 15th was National School Lunch Week at elementary
campuses.
o FNS is struggling with product (food & non-food) supply shortages.
o Presently, experimenting with new breakfast items at campuses in order to
increase breakfast participation.
o FNS will be planning and purchasing items for the traditional Thanksgiving Meal.
e In the News:
o New York Times article: School Scramble to feed students amid shortages
= Supply chain issues and a lack of drivers is creating shortages of cafeteria
staples.
= This school year, more than 95% of school lunches have been free for
students, according to federal data, compared with slightly less than 70%
in the months prior to the start of the pandemic.
* According to a recent survey conducted by the School Nutrition



Association, 97% of school meal program directors reported having
concerns about supply-chain disruptions.

= The School Nutrition Association is urging federal officials to further
increase the reimbursement rate and temporarily loosen requirements that
certain products be American-made.

o USDA announces multi-billion dollar investment in agriculture and nutrition

* The USDA announced a $3 billion investment in agriculture and nutrition
programs. Up to $1.5 billion has been allocated to provide assistance to
help schools respond to supply chain disruptions.

The tenth topic of discussion was Physical Education Updates presented by Tina
Knight-Gray.

Bay Colony Paige Thompson (1) Rules/expectations for PE, (2) football punting and

Elementary throwing, (3) personal space, (4) jumping jacks,
sit-ups, push-ups, (5) playground safety, (6) volleyball
passing and serving, (7) biking and walking to school
safely and (8) all about BONES!!!

Calder Road | Sommerlyn (1) Conditioning Games including, "What time is it

Elementary Paschal Mr. Wolf, Hula Hoop Tag, and Shark Attack. (2)
locomotor skills including running, jumping, skipping,
hopping, and galloping, walking, sliding, and leaping.
(3) throwing football skills as it aligns with the high
school season.

Hughes Corey Lewis (1) Expectations, vocabulary, warm-up, conditioning.
Road (2) basketball lessons including dribbling, shooting,
Elementary and playing games. (3) introducing tennis and the

importance of playing safe.

K.E. Little Jill Gonzales K-2nd (1) finishing up “following procedures” and

Elementary moving around the gym activities. (2) beginning
equipment games. 3rd-4th (1) finishing up soccer unit,
(2) starting FitnessGram Practice and pre-test and (3)

holiday games.
Lobit Travis Arbuckle K-2nd (1) basic classroom expectations, (2) throwing
Elementary and catching games, (3) games that incorporate

strategy and teamwork (4) 2nd 9 weeks will include
more sport specific activities. 3rd-4th (1) briefly
touched on expectations, (2) some of our "go to"
games, (3) teaching throwing and catching and (4) 2nd
9 weeks will focus on sport specific activities.

San Leon Karina Alvarado (1) Rules and procedures, (2) football unit and (3)
Elementary soccer unit
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The final topic of discussion was Legislative Requirements Updates presented by Jo Ellen Allen.

Kristi Freund

Amanda Glaeser
Justin Wilson

Sharon Boudreaux
Dana Cherry

Sandra DelLeon
Donnie Baggs

Incela Rodriguez
Nick Vogt
Lee Sutton

Lauren Bittner
Michael Guillory
Dylan Adamek

Alexander (Mark)

Crooms

Earl Ricicar

Jason Wilson

Timi Radicioni

(1) cooperation games such as hula hut relays,
cooperative relays, and triangle tag, (2) throwing unit
that will consist of battleships, newcome, and win the
pin and (3) invasion games such as capture the creature
and drumfit.

(1) wrapping up the volleyball unit and (2) starting the
basketball unit, football unit and basketball unit.

(1) Pre-FitnessGram activities, (2) team building
activities including kickball, (3) visits from a book
author and Orbit with the Astros.

(1) Working on locomotor skills through team sports:
soccer, volleyball, and kickball, (2) cardiovascular
recreational games, and (3) incorporating student
learning and memorizing math facts during the
warm-up activities.

(1) Team building with kickball and football, (2)
FitnessGram, (3) basketball unit (4) capture the flag,
(5) speedball and (6) soccer unit

(1) Hygiene unit, (2) volleyball unit (nukem, beach
ball volleyball and volleyball games), (3) basketball
(4) shooting relays and track, (5) soccer unit and (6)
Monday Mile-students will run the straights and walk
the curves.

(1) Exercises and fitness programs, (2)
stretching-drills-walking and running

(1) Foundation of Fitness online PE Class

(1) Weight room and Fitness Program-Teaching proper
techniques on how to lift weights

(1) Exercises and fitness
programs-stretching-drills-walking and running



e (PR In Schools- Dickinson High School trained seniors in CPR instruction on
10/13/2021.
Human Sexuality Instruction- waiting on further guidance from district administration.
Opioid Addiction and Awareness Training- waiting on further guidance.

December 15, 2021 3:30-4:30 p.m.

The second meeting of the 2021-2022 school year. Committee members were introduced, and
the meeting overview was presented by Jo Ellen Allen. Committee members present were Jo
Ellen Allen, Amy Cmaidalka, Misty Stockwell, Nancy Lounds, Travis Arbuckle, Bailey
George, Carolyn Torres, Casey Gillikin, Sommerlyn Paschal, Incela Rodriguez, Diane
Manley, DJ Nolder, Jeft Pack, Helene Lieb, Jacqueline Kennedy, Jamie Gonzales, Jennifer
Borrego, Jessica’s iPhone (unknown), iPhone (unknown), Jill Gonzales, Karina Alverado,
Kelly Parks, Margaret James Miller, Randi Boleman, Renae Canales, Sharon Boudreaux,
Sheila Whittle, Tina Knight-Gray, Toya Jones, Traci Soto, Whitmey Nail, Zoon User
(unknown), Zoom User (unknown), and Kimberly Rich.

SHAC Disclaimer read and presented by Jo Ellen Allen.
e The School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) is a group of individuals that represent the

community and provide advice on coordinated school health programming and its impact
on students' health and learning.

o SHAC meetings are held quarterly to discuss health and wellness topics within the school
district. At each meeting the following topics will be discussed: Gator Wellness Center
(mental health), social emotional learning, counseling, communities in schools supports,
nursing, food and nutrition, and physical education. Other health and wellness related
topics will be included as needed.

SHAC meetings are recorded and posted on the district website.

At the end of each SHAC meeting there will be an open forum to discuss health or
wellness related topics. Each participant wishing to speak during the open forum portion
of the meeting will be required to document their request in the chat box and will be
called on in order of requests. Please type “open forum-your name” in the chat box. Each
person requesting to speak during the open forum will be given 3 minutes to speak.

e SHAC will take recommendations and proceed accordingly.

The first topic of discussion was Gator Wellness Center Updates presented by Amy
Cmaidalka.

e (alendar Updates:
o January 24-28 is the Great Kindness Challenge.

o Family Engagement

o For Middle Schools, in January we will offer 5 sessions from the Advocacy
Center for Children of Galveston County. During these sessions, families can
review the curriculum used for Body Safety.

o Social Awareness, Human Trafficking Prevention, and the Project Protect our
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Children program review.
o February 9th: American Heart Association
o February 6th: RCC Dynamics Teen Dating Violence
e Thank you
o Project Protect Our Children & Coalition to Combat Human Trafficking donated
2,400 water bottles. The bottles include the National Human Trafficking Hotline
information. Bottles are available in both English and Spanish.
e Suicide Prevention
o We will be implementing Hope Squads in our Middle Schools, Junior Highs and
High School in the Spring of 2022. We are extremely grateful to Texas Health and
Human Services for funding the program and to the Gulf Coast Center for the
connection and support.
o We will be implementing American Foundation for Suicide Prevention at
Elementary campuses.

Hope Squad Goals

Create a safe school environment
Promote connectedness

Support anti-bullying

Encourage mental wellness
Reduce mental health stigma
Prevent substance misuse

B kW=
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e We submitted a Grant to the Education Foundation to support a group at the High School.

This initiative seeks to create a safe space for students in the LGBTQIA+ community. In
partnership with the Gator Wellness Center, this group meets weekly to discuss successes
and challenges, seek guidance, advice, and resources, and learn the skills to become
self-advocates and resilient members of the Dickinson community. The Gator Q & A
initiative was granted $5,000.00

e The GWC will be implementing a checkout system for materials and resources just like

the system used in campus libraries.

o GWC Referrals as of 12/14/21

o 175 to Family Service Center (currently at capacity and have created a waiting
list).

o 105to UTMB TCHATT. UTMB TCHATT no longer provides a Medical
Assistant. GWC staff are now responsible for those duties.

o 3 to Gulf Coast Center Care Coordination (this is a new partnership).

e We are in the process of implementing the UHCL SEL Screener. Responses as of this

meeting:


https://drive.google.com/file/d/1CrAuktpKvdL0FCeICRTHfXZKBRevXcaK/view?usp=sharing
https://afsp.org/chapter/southeast-texas
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o Teachers= 5,087
o Students= 6,417
o Parents=13
e SEL SQUADs are completing an Equity Book PLC
e Child Abuse Prevention
o Texas Education Code (TEC) §38.004
o SB 9 Section 28.04
o Recommendation to continue implementing programming provided by Advocacy
Center For Children of Galveston County.
o Pre-Kindergarten & Kindergarten will continue to receive the Happy Bear
Program.
o First -Fourth Grade will continue to receive the Play it Safe! Program. Starting in
February, we would like to recommend implementing the Play it Safe! Program to
our 5" & 6" grade students.

e Human and Sex Trafficing Prevention

o Texas Education Code (TEC) §38.004
o SB 9 Section 28.04
0o Recommendation to continue Project Protect Our Children

= Dickinson ISD Reporting Protocol
*  Providing Curriculum to students in 4th, 6th, 8th & 11th

*  One Shared Mission

» Human Trafficking Prevention Training
e Family and Dating Violence

o SB 9 Section 28.04
o Recommending The Fourth R Curriculum along with our partnership with the
Resource Crisis Center.
o Human Sexuality
o HB 1525
o Recommending the Fourth R curriculum, Choosing the Best and Aim For

Success.

o Curriculum that has been recommended will then go to a team of academic
experts to review. Once reviewed the next step will be to provide the board of
trustees with the information.

o Staff Wellness

o We continue to provide a Staff Wellness Multi-Tiered System of Support (MTSS)

o We are looking at ideas to strengthen for the 22-23 school year. We are thankful
for our partnership with the American Heart Association. They share resources
that go out in our Wellness Wednesday Emails.

The second topic of discussion was Elementary Counseling Updates presented by Tameka
Henry.


https://drive.google.com/file/d/1DIbYl4vV6Mev7rz6UPLUGnioqG1Ng1Rb/view?usp=sharing
http://www.statutes.legis.state.tx.us/Docs/ED/htm/ED.38.htm#38.004
https://legiscan.com/TX/text/SB9/id/2431434/Texas-2021-SB9-Enrolled.html
http://www.galvestoncac.org/training-and-prevention/prevention-program-ages-3-7-years-p-s-happy-bear/
http://www.galvestoncac.org/training-and-prevention/prevention-program-ages-3-7-years-p-s-happy-bear/
http://www.galvestoncac.org/training-and-prevention/programs-for-ages-1st-grade-8th-grade/
http://www.statutes.legis.state.tx.us/Docs/ED/htm/ED.38.htm#38.004
https://legiscan.com/TX/text/SB9/id/2431434/Texas-2021-SB9-Enrolled.html
https://projectprotectourchildren.com/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1IzotmBd2WsPiBRDeGoxaADiH-rd_iG27/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16lIXWKjNcUp15yMAD4rQrB7Hfu3AAUrs/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/16p2mrs6RRyPlZIHmXXkzDfBku_MpcK5p/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1BK27X7rmeaPyuYF_A6iVMqBiQl1fkHkt/view?usp=sharing
https://legiscan.com/TX/text/SB9/id/2431434/Texas-2021-SB9-Enrolled.html
https://capitol.texas.gov/tlodocs/87R/billtext/pdf/HB01525F.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1S9K6bBxlTLteaUH6ya3-PD4HrMgG3VUZ/view?usp=sharing
https://www.choosingthebest.com/curricula
https://www.aimforsuccess.org/sexualhealth
https://www.aimforsuccess.org/sexualhealth
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1lCdjK79uUpAL0HA_W3uab9s08dxXGFgb/view?usp=sharing
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The Child Advocacy Center of Galveston County has just completed their child safety
presentations in all our elementary campuses.

Counselors are reporting spending more time with students as their needs seem to be
greater this year.

Counselors are assisting a higher number of students with anxiety and grief issues.

The third topic of discussion was Secondary Counseling Updates presented by Leslie Sarno.

Emergency response and crisis management

o Grief counseling for students and staft after the loss of one of our students.
Crisis Interventions

o Counseling students daily with personal situations.

Small Group Counseling
o 9" Grade Counselor — Mrs. Castillo meets twice a week with a small group of 9™
grade students to discuss topics such as self-esteem, self-confidence, conflict
resolution, healthy relationships, and creating a positive school culture.
College & Career Counselor did a presentation with the senior class to present Local
Scholarship Application
o Mrs. Jackson explained what the local scholarship was, where students access the
application, who qualifies, the deadline to turn it in and tips on completing the
application.

o Provided to teachers during Staff Development prior to the first day of school
The Senior Counselor has been meeting with each Senior individually to complete their
Graduation Agreement and discuss their post-secondary plans

o The Graduation Agreement goes over the student’s graduation plan, what courses

the student has remaining to complete in order to graduate, State Assessment
requirements and the student’s post-secondary plans.
Generation Texas Week — Coordinated by Mrs. Jackson — the College & Career
Counselor
o https://docs.google.com/document/d/IfITICNsSRGPGNNAaxX4MDRS8cIfutZBY
XwAJVEs6nYqXQ/edit?usp=sharing

The fourth topic of discussion was Communities in Schools Updates presented by Misty
Stockwell.

KE Little Elementary — Tiffany Braman
o Successfully completed 3 groups of Journey of Hope, provided food for about 40
families for the holiday break, hosted a food bank mobile distribution and
distributed 5,796 pounds of food to families in the community. Applied for
vouchers for 3 students from New Eyes and have been able to provide them with
much needed glasses, and regular monthly programing.
Bay Colony Elementary — Kim Loza


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1flTICNsRGPGNNAaxX4MDR8cIfutZBYXwAJVEs6nYqXQ/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1flTICNsRGPGNNAaxX4MDR8cIfutZBYXwAJVEs6nYqXQ/edit?usp=sharing
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o Has been doing lots of check ins with her students and doing Christmas activities
with them, and her next big campus wide activity is to do a school wide read
aloud of "How the Grinch Stole Christmas"

e Silbernagel Elementary— Misty Stockwell

o In November CIS students participated in a SEL project where they wrote their
teacher a letter on why they were grateful for them, reinforcing the Character
Strong trait of the month. We also provided 15 families with complete
Thanksgiving Dinners and another 10 families with extra food for the break. In
December weekly grade level check-ins continue along with 4™ grade journal time
and Backpack Buddy distributions.

e All campuses are working with local partners and their Adopt-a-School partners to pair
families with resources for holiday assistance and to give small gifts to their case
managed students.

The fifth topic of discussion was Nursing Updates presented by Margaret Miller.

e Welcome New Nurse Kristy Tucker to Calder Road Elementary
e Campus Nurses continue to ensure all students are compliant with state mandated

immunization requirements.

e Campus Nurses are wrapping up state mandated screenings (vision and hearing, ANTES,
and scoliosis) and have begun following-up on referrals.

e Providing annual training to staft: UDCA, Epilepsy, Medication Administration,
Anaphylactic Allergy, and Stop the bleed.

e (Covid antigen testing is available at DISD Educational Support Center, Barber Middle
School, and KE Little Elementary. Please call the campus or location to schedule an
appointment.

e GCHD administered COVID vaccinations at Barber Middle School on 11/17/2021.
Children ages 5-11 were able to receive their 1* COVID vaccine.

The sixth topic of discussion was Gator Hope Clinic Updates presented by Nancy Lounds.

Covid numbers are on the rise again.
Flu is present as well on campuses.
Covid testing:
o Switching the brand of test being used due to switching companies and the old
ones are expiring.
o New tests will begin when students and staff return in January.
e Masking:
o [ will say that as much as I hate masking up again; proof is there that masks help.
Last year when everyone had to wear masks, we did not have any positive cases
of flu and this year we have already had several positive cases of flu.
e Nursing Staff:
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o Keep sending kids to the clinic if they are sick. Also, if you take their temperature
with the forehead thermometer and it is high (remember that a temp is not a fever
until >/= 100.4) consider checking with the regular under the tongue thermometer.
Several patients have been referred due to significant fever when they were in the
school clinic but when they present at Gator Hope Clinic their temperature is
normal without having any medicine.

The seventh topic of discussion was Food and Nutrition Updates presented by Randi
Boleman.

e FNS continues to struggle with product (food & non-food) supply shortages. We have
had to get creative with our paper goods, utilizing non-conventional serving containers to
sub as our portion cups, bowls, and trays. With these shortages, we have also had to
adjust or amend our menu to continue to provide ample nutritional foods that meet the
USDA guidelines.

o The positive aspect of these food substitutions is that it has allowed us to try or

sample new items to gauge student satisfaction, thus leading to potentially new
menu items.

e November 11 & 12 — FNS held our annual Thanksgiving Meal. This year's meal was
served to students and staff (parents and guests were not invited due to ongoing
COVID-19 restrictions). Several DISD staff assisted with serving students and staff and
there was a good turnout for the event.

The eighth topic of discussion was Physical Education Updates presented by Tina
Knight-Gray.

Bay Colony Paige Thompson No updates provided

Elementary

Calder Road Sommerlyn Paschal (1) winter themed games that focus on team

Elementary building, sportsmanship, and problem solving.
(2) jump roping unit (3) importance of daily
exercise.

Hughes Road Corey Lewis (1) finish up holiday games, (2) FitnessGram,

Elementary (3) basketball lessons and (4) soccer lessons.

K.E. Little Jill Gonzales (1) finishing up holiday games, (2) cooperative

Elementary games, (3) parachute, and (4) bowling.

Lobit Elementary | Travis Arbuckle (1) working on new games learned at our PE
conference, (2) hockey, (3) soccer, and (4)
FitnessGram.
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San Leon Karina Alvarado (1) holidays games, (2) introducing new PE

Elementary games brought back from PE conference and
(3) preparing for FitnessGram

Silbernagel Kristi Freund (1) teamwork games such as cross the river, (2)

Elementary basketball unit, and (3) FitnessGram

Barber Middle Amanda Glaeser (1) basketball unit, and (2) FitnessGram

School

Barber Middle Justin Wilson (1) soccer unit, and (2) FitnessGram

School

Dunbar Middle Sharon Boudreaux (1) Hispanic Heritage Dancers, Orbit, and

School Kranz Fine Arts came to perform, and (2)
FitnessGram

Dunbar Middle Dana Cherry (1) Hispanic Heritage Dancers, Orbit, and

School Kranz Fine Arts came to perform.

Lobit Middle Sandra DeLeon (1) improving skills and knowledge of games

School they have learned in the first half of the school
year. (2) hosted a school wide Fall Family
Competition to promote team bonding &
sportsmanship with students and teachers. (3)
participating in a school fundraiser with
STUCO (students who choose to play will be
able to play in our Nuke ‘Em tournament)
which is a huge PE favorite for our students.

Kranz Jr. High Incela Rodriguez (1) fitness tag games, (2) soccer, and (3)

School FitnessGram

Mc Adams Jr. Lauren Bitner (1) reviewing previously covered material such

High School

as basketball, football, volleyball, and jump
rope, and (2) yoga unit planned for next
semester.

Dickinson High Alexander Crooms (1) Exercises and fitness

School (Mark) programs-stretching-drills-walking and
running, and (2) FitnessGram.

Dickinson High Earl Ricicar (1) Foundation of Fitness online PE Class

School
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Dickinson High Jason Wilson (1) Weight room and Fitness Program-Teaching

School proper techniques on how to lift weights.
Dickinson High Timi Radicioni (1) Exercises and Fitness
School programs-stretching-drills-walking and

running, and (2) FitnessGram.

The final agenda item was Open Forum.

e Kelly Parks (Parent) spoke about concerns related to parents being restricted from
campuses for lunch and other activities. She also voiced concerns related to curriculum.
Kim Rich (Dickinson ISD Employee) requested volunteers for staff wellness.

Kristin Ornelas (Parent) shared concerns related to restricted visitation on campuses.
Sharon Boudreaux (Dickinson ISD Employee) shared that Dunbar PE classes are
preparing for the FitnessGram assessment and they received a $1,000.00 grant for the
purchase of PE equipment.

e Carolyn Torres (Parent) shared concerns related to campus visitation being restricted and
sex education curriculum.

e Karina Alvarado (Dickinson ISD Employee) shared that San Leon PE classes are
participating in holidays games; they are introducing new PE games brought back from a
PE conference and preparing for FitnessGram.

e BACODA (community organization) shared they would be beginning groups at Lobit
Elementary in January.

February 16, 2022 3:30-4:30 p.m.

The third meeting of the 2021-2022 school year. Committee members were introduced, and
the meeting overview was presented by Jo Ellen Allen. Committee Members present were Jo
Ellen Allen, Amy Cmaidalka, Erica Hollister, Karina Alverado, Misty Stockwell, Randi
Boleman, Diane Manley, Sommerlyn Paschal, Sharon Moss, Casey Gillikin, Tina
Knight-Gray, Laurie Rodriguez, Kimberly Rich, Renae Canales, Travis Arbuckle, Toya
Jones, Margaret James, Nancy Lounds, Queen D’s phone (unknown), Mary Valsin, Tameka
Henry, Jill Gonzales, Whitney Nail, Kelly Parks and Carolyn Torres.

SHAC Disclaimer read by Jo Ellen Allen.

The first topic of discussion was Gator Wellness Center Updates presented by Amy
Cmaidalka.
e (Calendar Updates:
o February 16th at 5:30: Dynamics of Teen Dating Violence presented by The
Resource Crisis Center.
o February 17th is Random Acts of Kindness Day
o March 1st-5th: Sandy Hook Promise Say Something Week



o March 6th-11th: School Social Work Week
o March 21st-25th: National Drug & Alcohol Facts Week
e Suicide Prevention:
o Middle Schools, Junior Highs and High School teams are in the process of being
trained on the Hope Squad Program. Implementation will take place during the
22-23 school year.
e SEL SQUADs:
o This team is continuing to complete an Equity Book PLC and reviewing data.
o Staff Wellness Program:
o  We continue to provide a Staff Wellness Multi-Tiered System of Support (MTSS)
= We are looking at ideas to strengthen the program for the 22-23 school
year.
e Creation of Academic Team :
o An Academic Team is being created to review and focus on SB 9, HB 1525, HB
18 and SB 435 which include the following topics:
= Child Abuse Prevention
* Human & Sex Trafficking
= Family & Dating Violence
* Human Sexuality
= Substance Abuse

The second topic of discussion was Elementary Counseling Updates presented by Tameka
Henry.

e Counselors celebrated National School Counseling Week.

e Counselors are still seeing an increase in supporting students experiencing grief and
trauma.

e Counselors are using data from the UHCL SEL Screener to create small groups.

e Guidance Lessons for the month of February are focused on the character trait honesty,
March is responsibility and April is perseverance.

The third topic of discussion was Secondary Counseling Updates presented by Leslie Sarno.

e Academic Counseling

o Counselors are in the process of meeting individually with each student to select
their courses for the 2022-2023 school year and to review their 4 year plan.

o 8™ Grade Course Selections — High school counselors will be visiting McAdams
Junior High and Kranz Junior High on March 1st through 4th to complete course
selections for 9™ grade courses.

= 8" Grade Parent Night and Course Fair — was held on Thursday, February
24™ at 6:00 PM at Dickinson High School.

e Parents and students received information about coming to high
school and selecting their courses. They also had the opportunity
to visit with teachers and students from various courses and
programs to learn more about what they offer.
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e Great Kindness Challenge
o Monday: Team Kindness (Wear your favorite team shirt)
o Tuesday: Crazy for kindness (Crazy hair day)
o Wednesday: Round up the Kindness (wear western attire)
o Thursday: Shine bright with kindness (wear Neon)
o Friday: Peace, Love and Kindness (wear Hippie attire (within dress code))
e (Crisis Interventions
o Counseling students daily with personal situations
Small Group Counseling
Graduation Agreements
o The Senior Counselor has been meeting with each Senior individually to complete
their Graduation Agreement and discuss their post-secondary plans.
o The Graduation Agreement goes over the student’s graduation plan, what courses
the student has remaining to complete in order to graduate, State Assessment
requirements and the student’s post-secondary plans.

The fourth topic of discussion was Communities In Schools Updates presented by Misty
Stockwell.

e Bay Colony Elementary:

o Ms. Loza has been doing lots of check-ins with her students, providing academic
support, social emotional support and rewarding students that reach their goals
(rewards include lunch with her in her office, playing basketball with her, or
picking a prize from her prize box). Ms. Loza’s big campus wide activity was the
Great Kindness Challenge. They did a drawing with students who completed their
Kindness Checklists. She also had a lot of interactive activities for students. They
decorated Kindness posters and they were hung around the school. She also had
some students take the pledge to be the "I" in KIND. Students loved that. The
next Journey of Hope group will begin soon with the counselor. We are preparing
for Career Day by reaching out to the community to send videos of their careers
so they can be presented to the students.

e Silbernagel Elementary:

o Continue to be a supportive presence to both students and staff. In January we
started an attendance incentive for students to Beat the Bell. If students are in
their seats when the bell rings and their name is called then they win a prize and
are entered to win a new tablet at the end of the semester. Also, in January we
participated with our Counselor in the Great Kindness Challenge. Each day two
students from each class that met the challenge of the day were able to choose a
prize. We continue to reinforce Character Strong with our SEL group activities
and 4™ grade journals. Silbernagel is gearing up for Career Day next month and
we are reaching out to the community for presenters to join us on that day.

e Dickinson High School:

0 Ms. Mark is meeting with Seniors to assist them with prom dresses and caps and

gowns. Operation Cinderella and Balfour both support CIS students in need. Ms.
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Stephens continues to provide hygiene kits and has reached out to Always for
support through their Growth & Development at Puberty Program.

e All campuses continue to meet the needs of our most vulnerable populations with food,

clothes, and most importantly emotional support.

The fifth topic of discussion was Nursing Updates presented by Margaret Miller.

Welcome New Nurse Shelby Maudlin to Hughes Road Elementary.

Campus Nurses continue to ensure all students are compliant with state mandated
immunizations.

Middle School Nurses are working on verifying that 6" grade students have the required
immunizations for 7" grade. Nurses will be sending out letters to notify parents of
students that do not meet the immunization requirement for 7th grade. This will allow
plenty of time for students to receive these immunizations prior to starting the 7 grade.
Middle School Nurses are preparing to present Puberty Education to 5™ grade boys and
girls.

COVID Antigen testing is available for employees only at the following campuses:
Education Support Center, Barber Middle School, Lobit Education Village and KE Little
Elementary. Please call the campus nurse directly or the ESC to schedule an appointment.
Students who are needing to be tested for COVID or Flu may schedule an appointment at
the Gator Hope Clinic.

Campus Nurses continue to follow-up on hearing and vision referrals.

On February 5", Campus Nurses participated in the Texas Children’s Hospital 2022
Virtual Diabetes Management Conference.

The sixth topic of discussion was Gator Hope Clinic Updates presented by Nancy Lounds.
All information presented here is from the Gator HOPE Clinic only and does not represent
any scientific data unless specified.

o Numbers are finally going down for staff and students with covid, though there
are a lot more symptomatic patients than what are showing positive for Covid on
the tests. The new tests that we received (GenBody) do not appear to be as
accurate, especially early in the illness.

o What I am seeing is that it is taking up to 3 days from symptom onset before the
test shows a positive, sometimes longer. This is presenting a problem with
attendance since sending students or staff back to school with symptoms is not
wise, but the tests are negative. We try to send them for PCR but not everyone
wants to do that, or they do not have the transportation.

o Positive flu tests are sporadic currently, but flu is present in the area and has been
since approximately right after Christmas break.

o Several nurses are testing staff at their respective schools which has lightened our
load here in the clinic. Our highest number of patients in a day has reached 66,
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which is unprecedented even when I was giving the Covid vaccine. Our current
daily patient rate is between 30-45 depending on the day.

Please remember that even a runny nose and nasal congestion can be symptoms of
Covid right now. Most of the staff that I see have disregarded those symptoms as
allergies and then tested positive.

Since Omicron is not following any of the normal rules, you also need to know
that the CDC is considering changing the 90-day rule (before you can get
reinfected with Covid). In the Gator Clinic, I have 2 people that have tested
positive again after six weeks and we know it is due to a new infection. I have
spoken with the Galveston County Health Dept and they have confirmed that they
have had staff members get reinfected after approximately 6 weeks also. So, keep
this in mind when considering whether someone needs testing.

Just a reminder that the Gator HOPE Clinic is closed if the district is closed (like
the cold weather day) and will be closed for Spring Break.

The seventh topic of discussion was Food and Nutrition Updates presented by Randi

Boleman.

FNS was awarded ‘Best of the Bunch’ for Texas Department of Agriculture’s Local
Products Challenge
FNS continues to struggle with product (food & non-food) supply shortages.

o On a positive note, the supply shortages have allowed us to experiment with new

menu items and gauge acceptability.

USDA announced a Final Rule establishing new, temporary milk, whole grain, and
sodium standards for school meals for SY 2022-23 through SY 2023-24.
o Whole Grains: At least 80% of the grains served in school lunch and breakfast

each week must be whole grain rich.

Sodium: The weekly sodium limit for school lunch and breakfast will remain at
Target 1 in SY2022-23. For school lunch only, there will be a 10% decrease in the
limit in SY2023-24.

Milk: Schools and childcare providers serving participants ages six and older may
offer flavored low-fat (1%) milk in addition to nonfat flavored milk and nonfat or
low-fat unflavored milk.

The eighth topic of discussion was Physical Education Updates presented by Tina

Knight-Gray.
Bay Colony Paige (1) volleyball unit, (2) basketball unit, (3) exercise
Elementary Thompson stations, (4) muscles, (5) FitnessGram, (6) heart health,
and (7) jump roping.
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Calder Road Sommerlyn (1) basketball unit, (2) volleyball unit, (3) step aerobics,

Elementary Paschal (4) jump roping, and (5) FitnessGram.

K.E. Little Jill Gonzales (1) Finishing up jump rope and heart health unit, (2)

Elementary starting basketball unit.

San Leon Karina (1) FitnessGram, (2) basketball unit, and (3) jump rope

Elementary Alvarado ninjas.

Silbernagel Kristi Freund | (1) basketball unit, (2) FitnessGram, (3) Winter

Elementary Olympics-cup stacking, cops & robbers, and hula-hut
throwdown.

Barber Middle Amanda (1) finishing soccer unit, (2) beginning kickball unit, (3)

School Glaeser FitnessGram training, and (4) FitnessGram testing.

Barber Middle Justin Wilson | (1) finishing soccer unit, (2) beginning kickball unit, (3)

School FitnessGram training, and (4) FitnessGram testing.

Dunbar Middle | Sharon (1) tug of war competition - girls vs girls then girls vs

School Boudreaux boys, (2) practice FitnessGram pacer and sit-ups, (3)
game day (unstructured play), nukum, volleyball, crab
soccer, (4) added in sit-ups, pushups, and squats to daily
lessons, and (5) added badminton, checker, and connect
four to game day activities.

Lobit Middle Sandra (1) sports specific skills units: volleyball, football, and

School DeLeon basketball

Lobit Middle Donnie Baggs | (1) fitness focus: agility, endurance, push-ups, and

School sit-ups.

Kranz Jr. High | Incela (1) outdoor team sports

School Rodriguez

Kranz Jr. High | Nick Vogt (1) weight training and conditioning, (2) fitness training

School and (3) team sport activities.

Kranz Jr. High | Lee Sutton (1) weight training and conditioning, (2) fitness training

School and (3) team sport activities.

Mc Adams Jr. Lauren Bitner | (1) outdoor team sports, and (2) FitnessGram.

High School




Mc Adams Jr. Michael (1) flag football unit, and (2) FitnessGram.

High School Guillory

Mc Adams Jr. Dylan (1) flag football unit and (2) FitnessGram.

High School Adamek

Dickinson High | Alexander (1) exercises and fitness

School Crooms programs-stretching-drills-walking and running and (2)
(Mark) completing FitnessGram.

Dickinson High | Earl Ricicar (1) Foundation of Fitness online PE Class
School

Dickinson High | Jason Wilson | (1) weight room and fitness program-teaching proper

School techniques on how to lift weights.
Dickinson High | Timi (1) exercises and fitness
School Radicioni programs-stretching-drills-walking and running and (2)

completing FitnessGram.

The final agenda item was Open Forum.

e Travis Arbuckle (Dickinson ISD Employee) shared that his PE classes are working on
Basketball and FitnessGram.

April 13, 2022-3:30-4:30 p.m.

The fourth and final meeting of the 2021-2022 school year. Committee members were
introduced, and the meeting overview was presented by Jo Ellen Allen. Committee members
present were Jo Ellen Allen, Sharon Moss, Karina Alverado, Misty Stockwell, La Quinta
Harris, Incela Rodriguez, Travis Arbuckle, Sharon Boudreaux, Denise Mears, Summerlyn
Paschal, Ashley Sciba, Randi Boleman, Whitney Nail, Renae Canales, Diane Manley, Casey
Gillikin, Tameka Henry, and Amy Cmaidalka.

SHAC Disclaimer read by Jo Ellen Allen.

The first topic of discussion was Gator Wellness Center Updates presented by Tameka Henry.

e In partnership with Bay Area Council on Drugs and Alcohol (BACODA) and UTMB,
DCC/DALC students experienced the distracted driving simulator.

o The Gator Wellness Center partnered with Whataburger to thank our transportation
department.

e Students and staff that were impacted by the bus fire went through the National
Organization For Victim Assistance (NOVA) crisis response process.

e We celebrated our School Social Workers for School Social Work Week.

e We have had an increase in referrals to the UTMB TCHATT telemedicine program. The
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Gator Wellness Center is now facilitating appointments on two devices.
o Asof4/12/22, 183 students have been referred to the UTMB TCHATT program and 226
students to Family Service Center.
e Family Service Center is at capacity at this time and there is a waiting list to be seen.
e Staff Wellness
o We continue to provide a Staff Wellness Multi-Tiered System of Support (MTSS)
o We are looking at ideas to strengthen this program for the 22-23 school year. We
are thankful for our partnership with the American Heart Association. They share

resources that go out in our Wellness Wednesday Emails.

The second topic of discussion was Elementary Counseling Updates presented by Tameka
Henry.

Silbernagel Elementary had a successful Career Day.

Calder Road Elementary’ s Multicultural Night was well attended.

Elementary counselors wore Blue on April 8th for Child Abuse Prevention Awareness.
Bay Colony is having their virtual College & Career Week this week.

Counselors are focusing on the character trait perseverance this month and May’s trait
will be creativity.

e Counselors are spending much of their time providing crisis interventions and support.

The third topic of discussion was Secondary Counseling Updates presented by Jo Ellen
Allen.

e Academic Counseling
o Counselors met individually with each student to select their courses for the
2022-2023 school year and to review their 4-year plan.
e C(risis Interventions
o Counseling students daily with personal situations
e Small Group Counseling

The fourth topic of discussion was Communities in Schools Updates presented by Misty
Stockwell.

e Bay Colony Elementary — Kim Loza

Student Check — Ins

Academic support

Social Emotional Support

Rewards for Reaching Goals

College and Career Activities

Basic Needs Assistance

Campus Wide Support Where Needed

Campus Wide Activity — Read Across Bay Colony
» 4™ grade students read books to younger grade students

e Silbernagel Elementary — Misty Stockwell
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Collaborate/Staff Daily with Counselor to best meet the needs of our campus.
Student Check — Ins
Social Emotional Groups
Behavior Incentives
Academic Support
Basic Needs Assistance — Backpack Buddy (30 participants)
Spring Break Food Assistance for 10 families
Goal Check — ins
Campus Wide Beat the Bell — Weekly Attendance Incentive
o Campus Wide Activity — Collaborated with the Counselor to Host Career Fair
e KE Little Elementary — Tiffany Braman
Backpack Buddy for 20 participants
Spring Break food assistance for 15 families
Finishing up (4) Journey of Hope groups
Student mentoring
Clothing assistance
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The fifth topic of discussion was Nursing Updates presented by Whitney Nail.

e (Campus nurses continue to ensure all students are compliant with state mandated
immunizations.

e Campus nurses are updating immunization records in Skyward as records are received.

Campus nurses continue to follow-up on vision and hearing referrals.

e Campus nurses will be reporting ANTES results to the Texas Risk Assessment for Type 2
Diabetes in Children.

e Campus nurses are preparing to send home medication consents and action plans for the
2022-2023 school year (parents can complete these forms over the summer).

e Campus nurses sent home letters to parents/guardians for students needing required
immunizations prior to entering the 7th grade (Tdap and Meningococcal).

e Puberty Education will be presented to all 5th grade students this month.

e (COVID Antigen testing is still available for employees at the following campuses:
Education Support Center, Barber Middle School, Lobit Education Village, KE Little
Elementary, Kranz Junior High, McAdams Junior High, Dunbar Middle School and
Calder Road Elementary.

e COVID and FLU testing is available to students at the Gator Hope Clinic.

The sixth topic of discussion was Gator Clinic Updates presented by Jo Ellen Allen. (All
information presented here is from the Gator HOPE Clinic only and does not represent any
scientific data unless specified).

Only one positive covid test result in the clinic over the past 7 weeks.

We anticipate that these numbers will change as the new sub-variant reaches Texas.
There are plenty of tests available for staff and students.

The clinic has seen numerous cases of flu.So far, cases have been identified as flu A.
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e Strep has been diagnosed occasionally.

e® The Sports Medicine program held a group sport physical event on Wednesday, April 6th
and the event completed physicals on 460 students.

e Physicals are available year-round (excluding June and July) at the Gator Hope Clinic.
Appointments are preferred and the cost is $20.00 cash.

The seventh topic of discussion was Food and Nutrition Updates presented by Randi
Boleman.

e FNS continues to struggle with product (food and non-food) supply shortages. It is
getting better.

e All USDA waivers will expire June 30th and the School Nutrition Program will return to
normal operation for the 2022-2023 school year.

e We will be operating NSLP and SBP for 22-23, which means that meals will no longer be
at no cost to the student. Students will need to complete a meal benefits application in
order to receive free or reduced meals. Not all students will qualify since the application
is based on household size and income.

The eighth topic of discussion was Physical Education Updates presented by Jo Ellen Allen.

Bay Colony Paige (1) finishing FitnessGram, (2) extended basketball

Elementary Thompson unit, (3) jump rope, and (4) completing laps for the
Running Mile Club.

Calder Road Sommerlyn (1) jump rope, (2) basketball, (3) practiced track and

Elementary Paschal field games, (4) participated in field day, and (5)
completed FitnessGram.

Hughes Road Corey Lewis (1) relay races and (2) tennis.

Elementary

K.E. Little Jill Gonzales (1) finished FitnessGram, (2) started cup stacking and

Elementary (3) track and field preparations.

Lobit Travis Arbuckle | (1) finishing FitnessGram, (2) basketball, (3) field day

Elementary activities, and (4) kickball.

Barber Middle | Amanda (1) finishing FitnessGram testing and (2) field day

School Glaeser preparation.

Dunbar Middle | Sharon (1) practice PACER every month, (2) crab soccer, (3)

School Boudreaux tug of war tournament, (4) football, (5) frisbee, (6)
kickball, (7) volleyball drills, (8) Nukum, (9) game
days, and (10) dance. BACODA will pull students for
groups.




Kranz Jr. High | Incela (1) volleyball
School Rodriguez
Mc Adams Jr. Lauren Bitner (1) outdoor high energy activities such as relays, field

High School

days and outdoor pursuit, and (2) continuing with
fitness concepts.

Dickinson High | Alexander (1) completing FitnessGram
School Crooms (Mark)

Dickinson High | Earl Ricicar (1) completing FitnessGram
School

Dickinson High
School

Jason Wilson

(1) completing FitnessGram

Dickinson High
School

Timi Radicioni

(1) completing FitnessGram

The final agenda item was Open Forum.

There were no open forum requests.

Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) Instruction

o All Seniors received CPR instruction on 10/13/2021.
Wellness Policy
e No changes

Coordinated School Health

e Dickinson Independent School District has developed and is utilizing its own Coordinated School
Health Program. Coordinated School Health programming will be reviewed and re-evaluated
during the 2022-2023 school year.

Dickinson ISD School Health Advisory Council (SHAC) website link
e https://www.dickinsonisd.org/page/sp.programs.shac
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